
 

June 7, 2019 

Principal’s Message  

 

As the end of the school year quickly approaches, it is time to show gratitude to the many 

people who have supported our school community in various ways.  Last week the EES staff 

hosted an appreciation tea to celebrate the volunteers who have supported our school this 

year.  The gift of time is one of the most generous things you can share and we sincerely 

appreciate all that you do to enrich the students’ experience at Errington Elementary School!  

 

As you are most likely making plans for the summer break from school, we encourage you to 

consider having your child do some volunteer work.  The article below suggests some ways 

that summer volunteer work can build character and leadership:  

 

The world’s problems can seem overwhelming.  But kids can learn that every person can make 

a difference, and when people work together, the results are amazing!  Summer volunteering 

is a great way to teach this lesson to your child – all while building his confidence, compassion 

and leadership skills.  To get started, talk with your child about: 

 Interests.  What subjects interest him most?  How do they relate to others’ needs?  If he 

loves animals, he could help an animal rescue group.  If he’s interested in business, he 

might help with a charity fundraiser.  Your child’s enthusiasm is a great motivator. 

 Skills.  Your child’s strengths can be gifts to others.  He might hold a bake sale or read to 

younger children.  Sometimes it’s fun to learn new skills, too, such as how to help with 

landscaping or home repairs.  

 Needs.  Perhaps your child has noticed a park that needs sprucing up.  Or maybe a 

homeless shelter needs food.  Go online with your child and search for upcoming 

community service events in your area.  You could even ask your child’s teacher if the 

school needs help over the summer. 

 Schedules.  Volunteering takes time, and families are busy!  Set realistic goals that leave 

room for other priorities.  Depending on your family’s commitments, you and your child 

might volunteer just a few hours here and there - or decide to take on one large, exciting 

project! 

 
Source: Elementary School Parents (May 2016, Vol.27, No.9)  

 

 

 

 

 

Families on the Move?  
Please let the school office know if your family will be moving next year. As 

planning is underway for next year, it is very helpful if we are aware of any 

students who will not be attending our school in September. 

 
 

 

Lost and Found 

 

We have a full bin of lost and found items collected, including many winter coats.  Please take 

some time to look through the items that we will have on display for the next two weeks.  We 

will be donating any items left. 

 

 

 

 

 

ERRINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
1390 Fairdowne Road, Errington, BC  V0R 1V0 

Phone: (250) 248-8446       Fax: (250) 954-1593 

Website:   http://ees.sd69.bc.ca 

Principal:  Mrs. Sheila Morrison 

Email:  smorrison@sd69.bc.ca 

Vice-Principal:  Ms. Shauna Huggins 

Email:  shuggins@@sd69.bc.ca 

mailto:smorrison@sd69.bc.ca
mailto:lpedersen-skene@sd69.bc.ca


School Supplies 

 
We will be providing two options for purchasing school 

supplies for September.  Families can either purchase their 

own supplies (using the list we are sending home later this 

month) OR order supplies through a local company.  More 

details will be sent home soon!   

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten Orientation 
 

On June 18th we will be hosting an orientation session for new Kindergarten students and 

their families.  This session will take place in the EES library. Parents will have a chance to meet 

our Kindergarten teachers, learn about our school, ask questions, and get some tips on 

transitioning their child to Kindergarten.  The incoming Kindergarten students will have a 

chance to work through various fun stations to give them a sampling of some things they 

can look forward to in Kindergarten!  Please park in the lower gravel parking lot.  Families will 

receive a bag of early learning resources on this afternoon! 

Information about this orientation session has been sent home to incoming Kindergarten 

families. If you know of any families who may not have received this information, we ask you 

to please pass this along to them or contact the main office for further information. 

 

 

Indoor Shoes 
 

We are in need of clean shoes in good condition to keep on hand for inside and gym use.  If 

you have some outgrown shoes that you are willing to donate, please send 

to the main office.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Final Assembly – Thursday, June 27 

We are inviting family members, caregivers, and volunteers to our final assembly at 8:30am 

on Thursday, June 27th in the gym.  There will be a number of people to recognize (including 

our Grade 7 students who are “graduating” from elementary school), some special 

presentations, and a slideshow of photos taken throughout the year.  We hope you can join 

us!  

 

Last Day – Thursday, June 27 – Early Dismissal 

As you know, the last school day is on Thursday, June 27th.  Dismissal is 3 hours earlier than 

usual (11:00am).  If your child will not be attending on the last day(s) of school, please be 

sure to contact your child’s teacher and arrange for collection of year-end items (school 

supplies, special projects, shoes and other personal belongings, report card, etc.). 



 

 

Bike Safety 
 

It has been wonderful to see some students choosing to ride their bikes to and from school!  

Please remind your children that we expect bike helmets to be worn at all times while riding.   

We highly recommend sending your child with a lock for their bike while parked at EES during 

the school day.  At the end of the school day, we ask that students wait to leave on their bikes 

until AFTER the buses have left the parking lot. We ask that bikers remember that when using 

crosswalks, please stop and look before walking out; dismount bicycle and check for traffic 

and walk across; DO NOT just ride up and ride across.  Drivers need some notice. 

 

 

NEW WAY TO PAY 

This year our district has made it possible to pay for any school fees online.  If your student’s 

classroom teacher has requested to use agendas, a sheet with detailed instructions on 

how to sign up for School Cash Online has come home.  If your student’s teacher is not 

using agendas this year a detail sheet will come home shortly.  On our Errington Website 

there is a direct link to www.schoolcashonline.com, it is quite easy to sign up.  Once 

signed up you will receive email notifications if there is a fee associated with your student.  

You are still able to pay for any school fees with cash or cheque, but we are offering the 

option to pay online. 

 

As always if you need any help navigating this system please feel free to call the office 

and they will be happy to help you.  

 

Parksville Library – Summer Reading Club 

 

We invite students at your school to embark on a reading adventure at the library by 

participating in this year’s BC Summer Reading Club: Imagine the Possibilities!  

                                                                                    
Each summer, Vancouver Island Regional Library (VIRL) offers a free Summer Reading Club 

to help children stay on top of the important skill of reading while they are out of school.  As 

you know, regular reading over the summer helps kids to maintain or improve reading skills, 

and voluntary reading is key to making reading habitual.  Summer Reading Club motivates 

kids to read by providing: 

 

•  Materials so kids can track their reading success: prizes, reading records, and 

stickers. 

•  Medals for all children who complete a reading record. 

•  Fun library programs, contests, and activities. 

•  Wrap-up parties at the library to celebrate a successful summer of reading. 

 

Summer Reading Club officially starts on July 2nd.  Parents and/or guardians can register 

their children at their local library beginning June 18th.   Kids who register receive a special 

package to keep track of their reading; the package includes a reading record and other 

fun stuff.  

 

 

                                                                                                  

 

http://www.schoolcashonline.com/


 

 

 

  

Living and Learning Well in a Digital World 

A Grown-Ups Guide to Using Technology with Young Children 

 

Please find an informative link below for parents/caregivers with guidelines regarding the 

use of technology with young children: 

 

https://flipflashpages.uniflip.com/2/88537/1102290/pub/html5.html#page/13 

 

Reporting Student Absents  
When reporting your child’s absence, please call the office at 250-248-8446 (after hours you 

can leave a message on our answering service – just listen for the option to report a student 

absence in the directory).  It is important to let the office know if your child will be late or not 

attending school for the day(s) so your child is accounted for. It only takes a minute. If your 

child is not at school or late you can expect to receive a call to your main number. Thank you 

in advance for reporting early!  
 

School Band Performance - Tuesday June 11th 

                                                                                         

The grade 5 band and grade 6/7 bands are both performing after the 

drama club presentation of the Emperor’s New Clothes on Tuesday June 11th. 

 

Band kids should arrive at school for 5:30 pm allowing them time to get ready for their 

performance.  

 

Doors open for the parents at 6:15pm. 

 

EES Drama Club presents: 

The Emperor’s New Clothes 

Tuesday June 11th at 6.30 pm 

 

 

 

The EES Drama Club will be presenting The Emperor’s New Clothes, followed by music 

from the EES band. 

https://flipflashpages.uniflip.com/2/88537/1102290/pub/html5.html#page/13


NEWS FROM YOUR LIBRARY 
 

RETURN YOUR LIBRARY BOOKS:  It's time to start bringing library books back to 

the library. Students who have overdue books will be receiving a notice in the 

next week.  The last day for checking out books for home reading is June 12 

and we ask that all student library books be returned by June 14, thank you!  

                                                                    

 

TAKE AND TRADE TABLE: We're always looking for great books to put on our 

table for students to take home.  
 

                                                                  
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Qualicum Beach Triathlon 2019 

 

The Qualicum Beach Triathlon will be held on Sunday, June 30th. Information for 

Registration is available at the school’s office or can be accessed through the triathlon 

website: www.qualicumbeachtriathlon.com 

 

Online registration is mandatory through the website.  Only paper registration from school 

groups will be accepted. 

Register NOW, or as early as possible, as this triathlon fills up quickly! 

http://www.qualicumbeachtriathlon.com/


 
 



  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
  



 
 

 



 
  



 
 





 
  



 

                            

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

  



 

 

**Please note the above calendar will be updated as new events occur** 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Electronic Newsletters 

EES newsletters are provided bi-weekly on Fridays.  Newsletters are posted to the EES website 

and parents who have registered will receive a notification email and link when a newsletter 

has been posted.  Most parents use this option and it certainly reduces the amount of paper 

and time required to prepare newsletters.  Subscribing to the electronic newsletter is very 

simple.   

Sign up through the Errington Elementary School website (http://ees.sd69.bc.ca) by entering 

your email address in the area “Sign up for our newsletter & keep in touch” found near the 

bottom of the home page.  After you enter your email and click on “GO” an email will be sent 

to your email address.  You must respond to the email to become a verified member to receive 

newsletters.  There is an option to “Unsubscribe” at any time you choose. 

If you would prefer to receive a paper copy of the newsletter, please fill out the tear-off below 

and return to the school as soon as possible. We will only print a paper copy to those who 

have filled out the tear-off below.  Please note that you need to indicate your desire for a 

paper copy of the newsletter each year.  We will keep a few extra copies in the main office 

for pick-up if necessary. 

 

Parent Name _____________ Student Name(s) ____________________ 

Student Grade(s) _______ Classroom Teacher(s) ________________ 

□ I would prefer to receive a paper copy of the EES Newsletter. 

EES Calendar of Events 

June 11 Drama Production (Emperor’s New Clothes) and Band Concert at 6:30pm in the EES Gym 

 13 District Track Meet 
 

18 New Kindergarten Orientation 

 20 Grade 7 Lunch and Special Activities 

 26 PAC Free Pizza Day 

 27 Year-end Assembly at 8:30am 

 27 Last day of school, ends 3 hours early (11:00) 

http://ees.sd69.bc.ca/

